
Draft Meeting Notes 
Stelco Hamilton Community Liaison Committee (CLC) 
Wed. Oct. 26, 2022 – Virtual Meeting 
 
CLC Members In Attendance:  
Jeremy Gamble, Scott Peck, Peter Ipema, Julie Vanden Byllaardt, Julie Wedzinga, Sara Yonson 
 
Other Attendees: 
Kerry LeClair (Observer) 
Michael Durst (MECP) 
Katie Chan (Stelco) 
Trevor Harris (Stelco) 
Dave Rivard (Stelco) 
 
Welcome 
 
Review and Approval of Agenda 
The committee accepted them as presented.  The committee also accepted the draft meeting notes of the 
previous meeting. 
 
Coke Battery Performance  
Katie provided a summary of the performance of the Hamilton Works coke battery operations for Q3 2022 
based on the Method 303 environmental audits conducted on a regular basis.  This includes a brief period of a 
little over one week when the battery was hot idled as part of contingency planning related to labour contract 
negotiations.  Coke battery audit results demonstrated compliance with all 2022 limits (30-day rolling 
averages). 
 
One of the Ministry of Environment, Conservation and Parks (MECP) representatives noted that the most 
recent audit conducted at the Hamilton Works battery was conducted about two weeks ago.  Their results 
were in line with those of Stelco’s auditor.  In general, things seem to be working well at this coke battery.   
 
Community Comments 
Kerry enquired about the demolition of the blast furnace on the Hamilton Works lands, including timing of 
advance notification.  Trevor indicated that Stelco was taking direction from Slate Asset Management, who 
owned the asset. 
 
Adjournment 
The next meeting is scheduled for February 1, 2023. 


